
 

  

FAQs about March for Babies Day Walk Route 
  

What happens if it rains? We 
will walk rain or shine. If the 
weather is dangerous, we will 
call the event. 
How do I get my MFB t-

shirt? The 2015 event shirt is the reward for 
fundraising $200 or more.  
Can I buy a shirt? Shirts are only given to our 
registered walkers who have raised $200 or 
more dollars.  How long do I have to 
fundraise? Fundraising to receive a gift card 

will end May 30th but you may continue to 

fundraise through the summer to receive your 
2015 event shirt. Where do I go Saturday? 
Go to the registration tent to turn in money and 
pick up shirts. As Team Captain, you can pick a 
meeting place and walk over to the start line 
with your team. Are dogs allowed? Yes. Does 

everyone have to be registered to walk? 
No, you can walk without signing up online. 

                       

 
 

March for 

Babies 

News 

The 2015 Walk Route is below. We will have map 

cards available at the walk on Saturday. 

Circle of Champion Recognition:  

We will be recognizing our CoCs during the opening ceremonies on Saturday morning. If you 

have raised $1,000 or more by Friday, April 24th, we will call you up to recognize you. 

 



Updated Rankings as of Monday, April 20th:   

 Top 3 Company teams:  Publix ATL Dairy Plant, Cisco SCO LWR, Randstad- Engineering 

 Top 3 Family Teams: Ethan’s Army- NY, Yeah Babies, Jack Christian 

 Top 3 Individuals: Lori Gunther, Jennifer Jessel, Natasha Cloer 

Join us in congratulating the following individuals on becoming a member of the Circle of 
Champions for raising $1,000 or more for 2015 March for Babies! 

Lori Gunther,  Natasha Cloer, Jennifer Jessel,  Satya Karamchandani,  Kelly Summers 
 
*These rankings are based on funds that have been turned into the March of Dimeson or before Monday, April 
20, 2015 

Turning in Money and Event T-Shirts 

 
Local Sponsors: 

  
 

National Sponsors: 

 

 

Team captains are encouraged to turn in 

money prior to the event or during 
Registration hour at the event. If you 

would like to turn in your funds before 
April 25th, please contact your community 
director, Sara Haj-Hussein, to arrange a 

time to meet. The t-shirts will be given to 
those who have raised $200 or more. In 

order to receive a shirt or gift card, funds 
must be credited to a participant or walker 
and not to the general team total.   
  
 

 

 
Questions or Comments? 

Metro Atlanta, 1776 Peachtree St NW Ste 100, Atlanta, GA, 30309 
Phone: 404-720-5311, Fax: 404-355-7723 

Contact Name: Sara Haj-Hussein, Community Director Email: shaj-hussein@marchofdimes.org 
 

marchforbabies.org/events/gwinnettga marchofdimes.org/georgia  

 

Things to Remember: 

Registration starts at 9 AM and 

Opening Ceremonies will be at 

9:35 AM prior to the walk starting.  

 

 

March for Babies 

Suwanee Town Center  

Park 

April 25th, 2015 

Registration: 9 AM 

Walk Begins: 10 AM 

http://www.marchforbabies.org/
http://www.marchofdimes.com/georgia
http://www.marchforbabies.org/default.aspx?si=

